
“We don’t believe you”

I talked to a meeting of Conservative students at Oxford yesterday about the
themes from my book. I mentioned the growing strength of public opinion and
engagement, and suggested the current polls are underestimating the numbers
of voters, especially former Conservative voters, now giving support to the
Brexit party. A large majority of Conservative members want us out of the EU
in accordance with promises made in the 2018 election and afterwards, and
have no fears of leaving without signing the dreadful Withdrawal Agreement.
The Conservative party can only hope to woo back lost voters once it has got
us out of the EU properly.

I found, contrary to the views of some senior Conservatives, that the
students loved a clear Conservative message based around ownership, free
enterprise, lower taxes, and opportunity for all. They either welcomed or
accepted we needed to just put Brexit behind us by simply doing it. There was
particular interest in the sections of my book on the revolt of the motorist
and how to handle green issues, and on opportunity for home ownership. There
was no agreement about future leaders, with a majority undecided, but the
most pro Brexit candidates got the most favourable mentions.
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